

SELIGMAN UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT #40

P.O. Box 650 Seligman, AZ 86337 (928) 216-4123 (928) 422-3642 Fax www.seligmanschools.org

"Home of the Seligman Antelopes"

"SELIGMAN SCHOOLS: Open for Great Teaching and Learning!"

January 6, 2021

Dear Seligman Parents/Guardians,

The Governing Board and I have determined that it is in the best interests of the safety and wellbeing of our students and staff for Seligman Schools to go to a Distance Learning platform starting Monday, January 11, 2021 until Thursday, January 21, 2021. As Seligman Schools will be closed for extensive cleaning of our facilities on Thursday, January 7, teachers will begin teaching on their Google Classroom starting Monday, January 11, 2021. During these two weeks Middle and High School students will log on to their classes and attend classes during normal class schedule times. Elementary classes, grades 1-5, will log on to their classes at times directed by their teachers. Kindergarten students expect to have paper packets during these two weeks.

During the closure our schools will continue to be deeply cleaned and disinfected in all areas including athletic equipment for sports. At this time we expect to **resume school in-person on Monday, January 25, 2021.**

This letter is to inform you that a student or staff member at our school who had possible Covid - 19 exposure and has had a positive test result. Immediate action is being taken to follow extra safety precautions. Nothing is more important to us that the safety of all of our Antelopes! During these 2 weeks of Distance Learning our teachers, our school counselor, technology department, office and principal will be available to answer any questions or issues that may arise. We understand the complexities that students and parents will experience during the 2 weeks. Seligman Schools will continue to do our best to provide quality educational services each day.

With the health and safety of students and staff members at Seligman Schools being a priority, please continue to follow CDC Guidelines and adhere to State and Local Orders. If your child develops any symptoms consistent with COVID-19 (cough, shortness of breath, fever, fatigue, muscle or body aches, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea), immediately call your doctor and let them know about your child's exposure and symptoms so that they can tell you what to do next. Your doctor can make special arrangements to evaluate you, if needed. If you have any questions, please call Yavapai County Education Services Agency at 928-771-3544.

Sincerely,

James Phillips, Superintendent

CR² The Antelope Brand....Caring, Respectful, Responsible

We will be offering meal pick up from 3 areas on **Monday 1/11** for the week of 11-14 and **Tuesday 1/19** (Monday is a holiday) for the week of 19-21. To make it convenient for you, we will supply meals for the whole week.

District Office: bus drop off area

Caverns bus stops: Hyde Park, Caverns, Mile Post 120.75

<u>I40/Bridge Canyon bus stop</u>s: Fort Rock Exit, Jolly Rd, Anvil Rock Rd, Granada, Bridge Canyon Parkway and Verde Lane

Delivery will be in a White School Car. Please call the school office at 928-216-4123 by Saturday 1/9 and leave a message to let us know if you will be picking up meals. We want to be ready with the amount needed.

District Office pickup time is 9:00-9:30 am.

Ceverns Bus Schedule

Monday	
Time	Stop
8:00 AM	Leave School
8:20 AM -8:30 AM	Hyde Park
8:35 AM-8:50 AM	Caverns
9:00 AM-9:10 AM	Milepost 120.75
9:35 AM	Arrive School

I-40/Bridge Canyon Bus Schedule

Monday	
Time	Stop
8:00 AM	Leave School
8:35 AM - 8:45 AM	Fort Rock Edt
9:00 AM- 9:10 AM	Jolly Rd
9:20 AM- 9:30 AM	Anvil Rock Rd
9:55 AM-10:10 AM	Granada
10:13 AM- 10:23 AM	Bridge Canyon Parkway
10:28 AM- 10:38 AM	Verde Lane
10:53 AM	Arrive School

A White School Car will be the delivery vehicle.